Feb 27, 2020  BOA Minutes 
Minutes of Cherokee County
Board of Tax Assessors Meeting

February 27, 2020

Members Present: Daniel Clifford, Larry Berry, Mary Beth Burnette and Tommy Mann were present for the meeting.

Staff Present: Steve Swindell, Trey Stephens, Charlotte Sims, Jhon Rivero, Ricky Hitt, Janet Hall, Sandy Forrester, Gregg Boutilier and Blake McFarland were all present for the meeting. 

Attorney: Darrell Caudill of Roach, Caudill & Frost LLP was present for the meeting.

Call to Order: Larry Berry called the meeting to order. 

Adoption of Agenda: Motion by MaryBeth Burnette to adopt the meeting agenda, seconded by Tommy Mann and approved by all Members. 

Approval of Minutes: Motion by Daniel Clifford to approve the February 13, 2020 minutes, seconded by MaryBeth Burnette and approved by all Members. 

Public Comments: None.

New Business: Motion by Larry Berry to move Batch E-1, Batch E-2, Batch P1, Batch MH1, Batch 1P, Batch 3P to consent agenda and follow staff recommendations, seconded by Daniel Clifford and approved by all Members.

New Business:	

Front Office, Charlotte Sims, Receiver of Record
Batch E-1, Dropped Exemptions 2019 Agenda
Batch E-2¸ Reinstate Exemptions Agenda

Personal Property Department, Jennifer Hoskins, Project Manager
Batch P1, Standard Agenda
Batch P4, Certify to BOE Agenda

Mobile Home Department, Janet Hall, Senior Appraiser
Batch MH1, Digest Changes Agenda

Commercial / Industrial Department, Gregg Boutilier, Senior Appraiser
Batch 1P, Prior Year Changes

Residential Department, Ricky Hitt, Senior Appraiser
Batch 3P, Prior Year Changes


[bookmark: _GoBack] Motion by MaryBeth Burnette to approve Batch P4, seconded by Daniel Clifford and approved by all members. 
 




1.   Discussion on Proposed Public Comment Policy:  

Darrell Caudill provided a written Public Participation in Board Meetings Policy for the Board to consider adopting.  

Motion to by Daniel Clifford to adopt the Public Participation in Board Meetings Policy, seconded by Tommy Mann and approved by all members. 

1. Chief Appraiser Report: 

Steve reviewed the current 2020 Budget status.

Steve and Trey had a pre-budget meeting with Jerry Cooper on Monday. The topics of discussion pertained to obtaining space in the basement and salary increases. The basement will not be available until the 2021 budget. Jerry advised to sketch necessary changes and discuss with Matt Williams when DFCS vacates March 14th. 

Tablets are in hand and have been assigned to each appraiser. Software set-up and training will begin next week. 

Trey and Steve attended the WinGap Business Meeting in Macon on Wednesday. 

There have been several staff changes since the last meeting. Ashley Callahan resigned from his role as Lead Mapper. Crystal Hamby has moved laterally from Lead Appraiser to Lead Mapper. Berrie Holmes was promoted to Lead Appraiser. We have 2 Field Appraiser positions open with 3 possible contenders attending Ride-A-Long interviews this week. 

The next meeting will be Thursday, March 12, 2020 at 9 AM. 


1. Executive Session: None

1. Adjournment: Motion by MaryBeth Burnette to adjourn the Regular Meeting, seconded by Daniel Clifford and approved by all Members.





_______________________________                                                                                                     
Larry Berry, Jr, Chairman	         		                       Jenny Thomas, Secretary  	   
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